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Fraser, Toomey Lead After One Day of Competition 
 
Madison, Wisconsin, Aug. 3, 2017—Mat Fraser, of the United States, and Tia-Clair 
Toomey, of Australia, lead the pack after the first of four days of competition at the 2017 
Reebok CrossFit Games. 
 
Day 1 of competition ended around 7 p.m. today with Individual athletes facing three 
tests: Run Swim Sun, Cyclocross and Amanda .45.  
 
Thursday started with cloudy skies and rain as athletes began their 1.5-mile run to Lake 
Monona for a 500-meter swim and then ran back to the Alliant Energy Center. The next 
event called for athletes to ride a mountain bike for three laps on a windy, grassy course 
that included such obstacles as large logs and a quick series of short wooden barriers. 
Shortly after 12:30 p.m., Director of the Games Dave Castro unveiled the day’s final 
Individual event: a version of the classic workout Amanda, which organizers introduced 
at the 2010 Games. Amanda .45 called for 13-11-9-7-5 reps for time of muscle-ups and 
squat snatches at 135 lb. for men and 95 lb. for women. 
 
Fraser ended the day with a seventh-place finish in the first event, second in Cyclocross 
and another second in Amanda .45. Meanwhile, Toomey recorded a first-place finish, as 
well as an eighth and a second. Toomey and Sam Briggs are tied at 262 points, but 
because Toomey has won an event, she holds the top spot overall. 
 
Organizers have announced three events for Day 2: Sprint O-Course, an obstacle-
course race; 1RM Snatch, a 1-rep max snatch; and Triple-G Chipper, a medley of 
movements involving pull-ups, GHD sit-ups, one-legged squats, rowing and dumbbell 
push presses. 



 
The teams also tackled a version of Amanda for their final event of Day 1. Muscle-Up 
Snatch called for all three men to complete 30-24-18-12-6 reps of muscle-ups and 135-
lb. squat snatches. Afterward, the women were to complete 27-21-15-9-3 reps of 
muscle-ups and 95-lb. squat snatches. 
 
Two-time Affiliate Cup champion CrossFit Mayhem—led by four-time Individual 
champion Rich Froning—sat in second overall after three events. CrossFit Invictus is 
only 6 points ahead. 
 
On Day 2, teams are slated to participate in three events: Team O-Course, an obstacle-
course race; Clean and Jerk M, a 1-rep-max clean and jerk among the men; and Clean 
and Jerk F, a 1-rep-max clean and jerk among the women. 
 
The Team competition resumes at 8:20 a.m. tomorrow, and Individuals return to the 
field at 10 a.m. Teenagers begin Day 2 at 11 a.m. and Masters start at 11:30 a.m.  
 
For complete results, visit http://games.crossfit.com/leaderboard. 
 
About CrossFit 
  
CrossFit Inc. is the developer and provider of the CrossFit® Fitness Program and a 
recognized worldwide leader in functional fitness. Founded by Greg Glassman and built 
on the foundations of constantly varied, high-intensity functional movements, education 
and collaborative competition, CrossFit-brand workouts develop strength and fitness 
while cultivating community and camaraderie in each of the more than 12,000 affiliated 
gyms in CrossFit’s global network. CrossFit Inc. is a leading accredited certificate issuer 
for physical-training professionals worldwide and offers specialty certificate programs in 
addition to its core curriculum. CrossFit Inc. publishes the CrossFit Journal, promotes 
physical and cognitive health and fitness through the CrossFit Kids Foundation, and 
created and operates the CrossFit Games, an annual competition where elite athletes 
compete to be named the Fittest on Earth™. To learn more, visit www.CrossFit.com, 
Games.CrossFit.com, Facebook.com/CrossFit or http://www.youtube.com/CrossFitHQ. 
 
CrossFit, Forging Elite Fitness, The Sport of Fitness and Fittest on Earth are registered 
trademarks or trademarks of CrossFit Inc. in the U.S. and/or other countries. 


